NAVAL JUNIOR RESERVE OFFICERS TRAINING CORPS UNIT

CAPE FEAR HIGH SCHOOL 4762 CLINTON ROAD FAYETTEVILLE, NORTH CAROLINA 28312

June 3, 2015

Dear Colonel Chavez,

Please thank our Fort Bragg Chapter members of the Military Officer Association of America (MOAA), for their strong support of Cape Fear's Navy JROTC unit. We have truly been blessed with your financial support!

Cape Fear High School's Navy JROTC unit had an extremely successful 2014-2015 school year. The unit was led by Cadet Commander Victoria Stanton... the chapter's JROTC award recipient last year. Victoria Stanton, Victoria Burleson, and Grant Matthews will all be headed to Norfolk State University's Navy ROTC unit later this summer. Victoria Stanton and Victoria Burleson are both great students and excited about the July luncheon where the chapter will present each with \$1000 scholarships.

Cape Fear's new cadet commanding officer is Cadet Haylee Neal. Cadet Neal was the May 2015 recipient of the Ft Bragg chapter's JROTC award and she recently served as the color guard commander for the chapter's May luncheon. Cadet Neal will lead and prepare the next team of cadets and will kick start training at Marine Corps Air Station/Camp Lejeune, NC from 1-8 August 2015. The Ft Bragg Chapter's \$1000 grant is greatly appreciated and will be used to defray the overall cost of transportation. I am pleased and felt it was very appropriate that cadet Haylee Neal accepted the chapter's grant today with a few of our cadets standing around her.

The Fort Bragg Chapter of the Military Officer Association of America is a strong supporter of Cape Fear NJROTC and we are proud to have you on our team. Your support is helping two military retirees instill, in high school students, the values of citizenship, service to the United States, personal responsibility, and ultimately, a sense of accomplishment.

Thanks again for the chapter's support in making it all possible!

A.T. KARAKOS CAPT USN/RET

A.T. Karak